Gilgandra Public School



Honesty & Courtesy Safe, Respectful Learners

Patricia Howard Principal P.O. Box 19 GILGANDRA NSW 2827 Email: gilgandra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Ph: (02) 6847-2043 Fax: (02) 6847-2304

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to Gilgandra Public School. I am so excited to be teaching the 4/5 Wizards and I am looking forward to having a fantastic year.

My name is Sally Harris, I will be your child's teacher this year and Kristina Wendt will be our Student Learning Support Officer, and we are thrilled to be guiding your child through their learning. Building a strong and positive relationship is an important part of my role as your child's teacher. With that in mind I believe that communication is key, so please feel free to make a time to discuss with me any concerns you may have.

Our class will be called the 4/5 Wizards. Your child will attend Science, Library, Scripture, Sport and Assembly on a weekly basis at the times allocated.

Science- 10:15-11:15 am on Tuesday with Mrs Bunter. Students will go to the science room at this time. **Music-** 10:15-11:15 am on Wednesday with Mrs Batten. Students will go down to the music room at this time.

Scripture- 12:45-1:15 pm on Wednesday in our classroom.

Library/Technology- 12:45-1:45 pm on Thursday with Ms Cohen in the library. Please bring a library bag for borrowing if your child wishes to do so.

Sport- 2:10-3:00 pm on Friday

Assembly- 12pm Fridays. However due to Covid-19 restrictions at this stage students will receive awards in their classroom. A letter will be sent home when this changes.

What will my child need to bring?

The school supplies all the classroom equipment that your child will need throughout the school year. However, if you wish you may send your child to school with a paint smock to keep their uniforms clean during painting.

Please ensure your child has a packed lunch or lunch order each day along with some fruit/vegetables for our Crunch and Sip program in the morning. The canteen is only open for lunch orders currently. Your child will also need some additional snacks for our recess break. A water bottle that is filled with water and a hat are also essential. It is a good idea to label your child's belongings with their name to keep them safe.

Thank you,

Sally Harris Classroom Teacher